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Please redirect this email to Cumberland Council.

Dear Cumberland Council.

| hope this letter finds you well.
| am writing to express my strong opposition to the proposed construction and operation of an organic
waste transfer station at 109A Church St, Lidcombe NSW 2141: Lot 1 DP 778492. File: DA2023/0130.

As a resident who deeply cares about the well-being of our neighbourhood, I believe it is crucial to voice
my concerns regarding this proposal. First and foremost, the placement of an organic waste transfer
station in close proximity to residential areas poses significant health and environmental risks. The
accumulation of waste materials, odours, and potential leakage from the transfer station can result in an
unsightly and unsanitary environment. These conditions may attract vermin, insects, and unpleasant
odours that can negatively impact the quality of life for residents.

Furthermore, the proposed transfer station has the potential to decrease property values in the
surrounding area. Residents, including myself, have invested their hard-earned resources to create a safe
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and pleasant living environment for their families. The presence of this site can create a negative
perception of the neighbourhood and deter prospective homebuyers, leading to financial losses for
homeowners.

Moreover, the increased traffic and noise associated with the collection and disposal of waste materials
can disrupt the tranquillity of our community. Our neighbourhood has always prided itself on its peaceful
atmosphere, and the introduction of a dumpster site would greatly compromise this cherished
characteristic.

Instead of locating a transfer station within our community, 1 urge the council to consider alternative
solutions that prioritize the well-being of residents. Investing in improved waste management practices,
such as recycling programs and regular garbage collection, would be a more sustainable and community-
friendly approach.

In conclusion, | kindly request that the council reconsiders the proposal to have an organic waste transfer
station in our community. The potential negative impact on our health, environment, and property values
is of great concern to residents like myself. 1 implore you to explore alternative solutions that align with
our shared vision of a vibrant, safe, and harmonious neighbourhood.

Thank you for your time and consideration. | trust that you will carefully review the concerns raised by the
community members and make a decision that truly reflects the best interests of our neighbourhood.
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